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CHAIR'S CORNER 

 

Chairwoman Mari Lee 

Within the last week, the Democratic 

Central Committee held a Town 

Meeting/Listening Session and its 

Annual Democratic Party Gala. Thank 
you to everyone who supported and 
helped make both successful. 
 

We appreciate the input and feedback 

we heard at the listening session and 

look forward to more community 

engagement through additional 

sessions.  

 

At the gala, we were pleased to have 

fellow Dems and officials from across 

the county and state join us for the 

camaraderie, to enjoy delicious food, 

and hear from our Special Guest Ken 

Ulman, Chair, Maryland Democratic 

Party.  

 

We capped the evening by celebrating 

our honorees of the following awards:  

Outstanding Democrat Award 

Tony Soltero – Originally from Puerto 

Rico, Tony moved to MD in 1986 after 

graduating from Rice University in 

Houston, TX. He worked for 35 years 

as a software engineer for various 

employers. 

In 2006, Tony joined the Democratic 

Central Committee (DCC), serving as 

treasurer for 16 years before retiring 

from the DCC in 2022. While serving as 

treasurer, Tony faithfully volunteered 

with his fellow Central Committee 

members at several annual community 

events. He also assisted with the 

finance and messaging committees.  

 

Tony has also been active in other local 

organizations like the Frederick Center, 

volunteered for the Howard Dean 

campaign in 2003, and served as 

Treasurer for Kip Koontz's successful 

Aldermanic campaign in 2005. 

 

Stephen A. Legacy Award 

Nina Rollins - When not working at 

CareFirst BCBS, Nina passionately 

serves the Frederick community 

through her work at Asbury United 

Methodist Church, leading many 

community-focused initiatives, 

including, but not limited to, organizing 

their annual coat drive, Thanksgiving 

Day dinner, and food and hygiene 

product supply drives. She also helps 

organize Asbury's community block 

party, which allows local non-profits to 

share information on available services 

to help those who need it most. She 

has also consistently raised awareness 

of Asbury UMC's and local non-profit 

community-led programs and services 

through her Facebook page.   

Nina cares about the people in "our 

beautiful Frederick community," as she 

calls it, and goes above and beyond to 

help ensure that all have access to 

available services and necessities.  

Nina holds a Communications BA with 

a Public Relations concentration from 

Hood College and an MPS in the 

Psychology of Leadership from 

Pennsylvania State University. 

Rising Star 

Tomas Reyna - A 2023 graduate of 

Albright College, Tomas has a Bachelor 

of Science in Political Science and 

Government. He was president of their 

Political Science Club. After 

participating in his first campaign as a 

field director for Rep. Madeleine Dean, 

Tomas decided to gain as much 

practical experience as possible to 

supplement his studies. As a result, he 

worked with local races, building 

Democratic infrastructure and 

connections and aiding progressive 

groups. 

After graduating, he did everything 

from phone banking to opposition 

research for a local Virginia candidate. 

He then took a break from elections to 

help local non-profits with aid efforts. 

Aside from volunteering with non-

profits, he now mainly networks and 

assists with pro-democracy 

organizations, especially in uniting the 

center and further left elements of the 

Party, which are vital in this election. 

Tomas currently serves on the 

executive board of the Young 

Democrats of Frederick County as 

their Secretary-Treasurer. 

Outstanding Volunteer 

Richard "Kap" Kaplowitz - Kap's 

political interest began after watching 

the Kennedy-Nixon debates with his 

parents.  
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He was inspired by Kennedy's call to 

"ask not what your country can do for 

you, ask what you can do for your 

country." 

 

Kap worked for Democratic candidates 

through the 1980s and 1990s, including 

traveling out of state to Republican 

areas to canvass and work for 

presidential campaigns. He is a Super 

Captain with When We All Vote, and 

has conducted and mentored others in 

dozens of voter registration and 

education events.  

 

He is the registrar for every voting 

campaign for his alma mater, Frederick 

Community College. He conservatively 

estimates he and his Voter Squad have 

registered hundreds of new voters and 

inspired hundreds to make plans and 

show up at the polls and vote.  

 

Additionally, Kap has consistently 

volunteered with the local Party for 

many years.  

 

Switching gears. Here's a sneak peek of 

other events in store for 2024.   

 

"PLOW-FISH" - The Monocacy 

Plowman & Fisherman Club will kick 

off its first of three annual events in 

June 2024 at the home of Delegate Ken 

Kerr, with the second event in August 

at the home of Delegate Kris Fair. Stay 

tuned for the dates, guest speakers, 

and ticket/membership details. We 

plan to host the final "Plow-Fish" later 

this year. 

 

CRAB FEAST - Join the Frederick 

County Democratic Party for a Crab 

Feast on Friday, 19 July—more details 

to come. 

 

ANNUAL BEVERLY BYRON AWARD 

CELEBRATION - Join the Frederick 

County Democratic Party in late fall as 

we celebrate this year's recipient of the 

Beverly Byron Award. We will soon 

announce our honoree, event date, 

and location.  

 

The Beverly Byron Award will be given 

annually to a female Democrat, who 

has demonstrated over a period of 

years a commitment to the Democratic 

Party, particularly to the 

empowerment of Democratic women 

to serve in elective office. 

 

Switching gears again. As I mentioned 

last month, we are seeking volunteers 

to help us with Get Out The Vote 

(GOTV) activities for the primary. 

Check out our activities and sign up as 

a volunteer. After receiving your 

information, we will follow up with 

more details about the activity(ies) you       

selected.  

 

Lastly, please remember to vote! You 

can Vote Early starting tomorrow 

(Thursday, 2 May), 2) Vote by Mail, or 3) 

Vote on Election Day (Tuesday, 14 May) 

at your assigned polling location from 7 

AM to 8 PM. Please only choose one 

voting option. Make sure your friends 

and neighbors and family all vote as 

well.    
 

 

 

We are looking for volunteers, to 
help us staff our Democrat booth 
at various events, canvassing, and 
our Get Out the Vote efforts. 
Please click on the link below for 
more information and to sign up. 

Volunteer Today 

Annual Gala  

Front Row (L-R) - Dr. Charlene Dukes, 

Vice Chair, Maryland Democratic Party; 

Honoree Nina Rollins; Frederick Co. 

Democratic Party Vice Chair Deb 

Reynolds; Honoree Tony Soltero.  

 

Back Row (L-R) – Honoree Tomas 

Reyna; Frederick Co. Democratic Party 

Chair Mari Lee; Honoree Richard “Kap”  

Kaplowitz  

 

More photos will be included in the 

June Banner. Photo credit - Marc 

Weinberg. 

 

https://frederickcountymd.gov/DocumentCenter/View/349160/2024-Early-Voting-Sites?bidId=
https://elections.maryland.gov/elections/2024/index.html#pballots
https://voterservices.elections.maryland.gov/VoterSearch
https://www.frederickdemocrats.org/get-involved/volunteer
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Tom Salter, Frederick County Democratic 

Central Committee / Frederick County 
Democratic Party Historian 

 

The Rest of the Story – In Case You 

Missed It II 

 

In August 2020, my column featured a 

list of those from Frederick County 

who have been delegates or alternates 

to Democratic National Conventions 

over the past 50 years.  That list 

follows: 

 

1972 (DNC in Miami Beach) 

Bill Rodgers (McGovern delegate 

Ron Young (McGovern alternate) 

 

1974 (Mid-term convention in Kansas 

City)  

Tom Slater (alternate) 

 

1976 (DNC in N.Y. City) 

Ron Young (Carter delegate 

Wilbur Ford (Carter alternate) 

 

1978 (Mid-term convention in 

Memphis) 

Mary Schneider (delegate) 

 

1980 (DNC in N.Y. City)  

Tom Slater (Kennedy delegate) 

 

1982 (Mid-term convention in 

Philadelphia) 

Tom Slater (delegate) 

 

1984 (DNC in San Francisco)  

Geb Byron (Unpledged delegate) 

Galen Clagett (Mondale delegate 

Beverly Byron (Member of Congress) 

1988 (DNC in Atlanta) 

Beverly Byron (Member of Congress) 

Karen Blood (Dukakis delegate) 

 

1992 (DNC in N.Y. City)  

No one. Beverly Byron, as a member of 

Congress, was entitled to attend as a 

delegate but she did not attend) 

 

1996 (DNC in Chicago) 

Sue Hecht (Clinton delegate) 

 

2000 (DNC in L.A.)  

Sue Hecht (Gore delegate) 

Rosemary McDermott (Bradley 

delegate) 

 

2004 (DNC in Boston) 

Sue Hecht (Unpledged Party & Elected 

Official) 

Dan Rupli (Kerry delegate) 

Jennifer Dougherty (Kerry delegate) 

 

2008 (DNC in Denver)  

Ann-Marie Luciano (Obama delegate) 

Geb Byron (Obama delegate) 

Sue Hecht (Obama delegate) 

Tom Slater (Rules Committee) 

 

2012 (DNC in Charlotte) 

Tom Slater (6th c.d. Obama delegate) 

Bob Kresslein (8th c.d. Obama delegate) 

Myrna Whitworth (8th c.d.Obama 

delegate) 

Caitlyn Leiter-Mason (6th c.d. Obama 

delegate) 

Mollie Byron (8th c.d. Obama delegate) 

Boyce Rensberger (At Large Obama 

delegate) 

 

2016 (DNC in Philadelphia) 

No one 

 

2020 (DNC Virtual) 

Tom Slater (6th c.d. Biden delegate) 

William Reid (8th c.d. Biden delegate) 

Helen Kerr (8th c.d. Biden delegate) 

Karen Lewis Young (6th c.d. Biden 

delegate) 

Diane Fink (At Large Biden delegate) 

Jessica Fitzwater (Biden alternate) 

(Note: since this was a virtual 

convention, none of these delegates 

got to experience attending in person a 

national political convention) 

 

Near the end of this year's primary 

ballot, just before the Board of 

Education candidates, you will find the 

candidates for delegate to the 2024 

Democratic National Convention in 

Chicago. Three are from Frederick 

County: Jessica Fitzwater, Karen Lewis 

Young, and Tom Slater. Six will be 

elected from the 6th Congressional 

District at the May 14 primary election. 

 

The process is somewhat confusing.  

Earlier in the year anyone who wanted 

to be a candidate for delegate to the 

Democratic National Convention, 

either uncommitted to a presidential 

candidate or committed to a 

presidential candidate, filed with the 

Board of Elections their candidacy 

application.  Once the deadline for 

filing ended, the presidential 

campaigns (in Maryland that was the 

Biden, the Phillips, and the Williamson 

campaigns) were required to select 

those candidates that the campaign 

authorized to be associated with their 

presidential campaigns. No one filed to 

be a Phillips or Williamson delegate in 

Maryland's 6th C.D.  Seventeen people 

in the 6th C.D. filed to be Biden 

delegates and six were designated by 

the Biden campaign to run as Biden 

delegates. District-level delegates are 

apportioned according to the votes 

received in the district for presidential 

candidates. The threshold is 15%, 

meaning that only presidential 

candidates that receive 15% or more of 

the vote in the district are entitled to 

delegates. If Phillips, Williamson, or 

Uncommitted to any presidential 

candidate receives 15% or more then 

they will be entitled to a delegate or 

delegates. Realistically, it is unlikely 

that Phillips or Williamson will get 15% 

of the vote based on primary elections 

in other states earlier this year. They 

also have no delegate candidates on 

the ballot. If Uncommitted to any 

presidential candidates receives 15% or 

more and becomes entitled to at least 

one delegate, then the person running 

as a delegate in the 6th congressional  

 

 

Continued on the next page 
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district pledged to Uncommitted who  

receives the most votes will be 

selected as an uncommitted delegate 

to the convention and the person 

running as a Biden delegate in the 6th 

congressional delegate who receives 

the least number of votes among the 

Biden delegate candidates will not be 

selected as a delegate to the 

convention. If Uncommitted to any 

presidential candidate does not receive 

15% or more of the vote and Biden 

receives more than 15% (which, based 

on prior presidential primary elections 

this year is likely to be the case, but is 

not a sure thing), then all six delegates 

in the 6th congressional district pledged 

to Biden will be delegates to the 

Democratic National Convention. So 

far, in state presidential primary 

elections Biden has won 3,060 

delegates and 27 uncommitted 

delegates have been selected. 

 

Once the 63 district-level delegates are 

selected on May 14, the Democratic 

State Central Committee of Maryland 

will select 11 PLEOS (Pledged Party 

Leaders and Elected Officials), 21 At-

Large Delegates, and eight alternates. 

Another 22 PLEOS are automatic 

delegates to the convention by virtue 

of their position such as Maryland's 

Governor, our two Democratic U.S. 

Senators, our seven Democratic 

members of the U.S. House of 

Representatives, and all members of 

the Democratic National Committee 

who reside in the State of Maryland. 

When the delegation to the 

Democratic convention is complete it 

will be composed of 117 delegates and 

eight alternates, will be equally divided 

between men and women and will 

reflect the demographic composition 

of Maryland's Democratic electorate as 

follows: 42% African American (52 

delegates), 8% Hispanics (10 

delegates), 6% Asian Americans and 

Pacific Islanders (7 delegates), 5% 

LGBTQ+ Americans (6 delegates), 13% 

People With Disabilities (14 delegates), 

and 30% Youth (36 delegates). Once 

Maryland's delegates to the convention 

have been selected the delegates will 

select three persons from Maryland to 

be on each of the convention's three 

standing committees (Credentials, 

Platform, and Rules). These nine 

people shall also be part of Maryland's 

representation at the Democratic 

National Convention. The Chair of 

Maryland's delegation will be selected 

by the National Convention Delegates 

and the chair will select four persons to 

be Maryland's Pages to the convention.     

  

 

 

 

 

UNITED DEMOCRATS OF 

FREDERICK COUNTY 

UDFC Members and Friends, 

Please come on Monday, May 6, to 

Café 611 (611 North Market Street in 

downtown Frederick) and listen to our 

State Democratic Delegation of 

Frederick as they present a report on 

the recently completed General 

Assembly Session. Doors open at 6 PM 

and the meeting starts at 7 PM. Our 

speakers are from Maryland State 

Legislative District 3: Senator Karen 

Lewis Young, Delegate Karen Simpson, 

Delegate Ken Kerr, and Delegate Kris 

Fair. They will offer us their insights 

and observations on this session and 

recap their successes and 

accomplishments as well. Each will 

speak for 10 minutes, followed by a 20-

minute joint Q&A with the audience. 

On April 1, UDFC was delighted to have 

as our guests both Rae Gallagher and 

Dean Rose with the Frederick County 

Board of Education. Rae and Dean 

spoke of the many critical issues that 

face the Board- keeping in mind that 

Frederick is the fastest-growing county 

in Maryland: (Including, but not limited 

to the following) 

• Adequate funding to build our 

schools today, and the need to 

plan ahead to fund schools 

ensuring that our children are 

taken care of in the future! 

• Keeping and attracting good staff 

for the schools with competitive 

salaries and benefits 

UDFC, along with the Central 

Committee, WDL, South County Dems, 

North County Dems, and the Young 

Dems came together to present a 

Forum for the US Senate candidates 

running in the May Primary. On April 6, 

they hosted several candidates at 

ERUCC in downtown Frederick: Angela 

Alsobrooks, Brian Frydenborg, and 

Marcellus Crews. The candidates had 

time to introduce themselves, respond 

to 5 questions composed by the club 

chairs, and make their concluding 

remarks. 

The Democratic Clubs also hosted 13 of 

the Board of Education Candidates at a 

Forum at C. Burr Artz Library in 

Frederick on April 18th. The candidates 

there also had a chance to introduce 

themselves, respond to 5 questions, 

and make closing remarks.  

Several UDFC members were able to 

attend the Western Maryland 

Democratic Summitt at Rocky Gap 

Resort on April 11-12. It was a 

tremendous event with many of the 

primary candidates attending, as well 

as Gov. Wes Moore and Lt. Gov Aruna 

Miller. Lots of good speeches and 

memorable commentary were heard! 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR!   The UDFC 

Picnic will be held on Sunday, July 28th 

at the Ballenger Creek Community 

Room - See the flyer attached in this 

edition of the Banner! 

- Maureen Grayzeck                                                                                                                                                                                     

President, UDFC 

 
Continued on the next page 
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WOMEN'S DEMOCRATIC 

LEAGUE OF FREDERICK 

COUNTY 

It has been a busy month. The WDL, 

along with the other Democratic Clubs 

(UDFC, YDFC, North County 

Democrats, and South County 

Democrats have cohosted two 

candidate forums this month. One was 

for the Democratic Senatorial 

Candidates and the other was for all 

the BOE candidates. Both forums were 

well-attended and gave the audiences 

a chance to compare and contrast the 

candidates' experiences and platforms. 

I want to take this chance to encourage 

everyone to get out and vote. The 

primary election is on Tuesday, May 14. 

Early voting begins on Thursday, May 2 

– Thursday, May 9 (including Saturday 

& Sunday).  Request for mail-in ballots 

must be received by Tuesday, May 7th. 

Please make a plan to vote, double-

check your polling, early voting, and 

drop locations, and don't forget to 

check with elderly family, friends, and 

neighbors to see if they need a ride.  

Please go to 

www.frederickcountymd.gov/7654/Ma

ke-a-plan-to-vote for more 

information. 

Please join us on May 20th for our 

regularly scheduled monthly meeting 

at Café 611 located at 611 North Market 

Street in Frederick.  Our Guest speaker 

will be Kris Fair, State Delegate 3A, and 

Executive Director of the Frederick 

Center.  

- Shelly Beaird-Francois, 

         President, WDL 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

State Senator Karen Lewis 

Young 

          2024 Session Highlights 

 
Residential Property Sales - Contract 

Disclosures - Superfund Sites  
The bill requires sellers of residential 

properties to notify prospective buyers 

of the presence and location of a 

National Priorities Superfund Site 

within one mile via a signed 

addendum. The addendum will contain 

guidance on where to obtain 

information about superfund sites and 

the impacts they can have on human 

health. Finally, it will notify buyers of 

the right of rescission within five days.  

 
Hospitals and Urgent Care Centers - 

Sepsis Protocol (Lochlin's Law) 

Hospitals across the state will be 

required to implement a CDC protocol 

for sepsis and require staff training on 

the recognition and treatment of 

sepsis. Sepsis is the body's immune 

system attacking its own organs in 

response to an infection. Sepsis can be 

caused by any infection, and infections 

can be caused by viruses, wounds, 

bacteria, and fungus. Sepsis can quickly 

cause organ failure, hypertension, 

septic shock, and death. Hospitals that 

implemented sepsis protocols 

experienced a 26% reduction in sepsis 

deaths.  
 

Mental Health - Assisted Outpatient 

Treatment Programs (AOT) 
This legislation took three years to 

reach fruition. This year I collaborated 

with the Governor's staff to improve 

the bill. AOT will assist a severely 

mentally ill individual to be voluntarily, 

or involuntarily under specific 

circumstances, admitted to an 

outpatient mental health treatment 

program. This enabling legislation can 

be implemented by the counties or the 

Maryland Department of Health 

(MDH). The bill also defines a process 

for MDH and the court to partner in 

ensuring treatment that provides a 

path to independent functioning in the 

community.  

 
Maryland Community College 

Promise Scholarship  
Although the House did not vote on 

the Senate bill, we successfully got our 

cross-file through the Senate. The bill 

expands eligibility for students using 

the Maryland Community College 

Promise (MCCP) Scholarship to pay for 

non-credit, certificate, or registered  

 

 

Continued on the next page 

http://www.frederickcountymd.gov/7654/Make-a-plan-to-vote
http://www.frederickcountymd.gov/7654/Make-a-plan-to-vote
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apprenticeship programs. This effort 

will create greater access, preparation, 

and career opportunity by eliminating 

barriers to financial aid.  

 
Critical Infrastructure Streamlining 

Act of 2024  
Initially, this bill would have allowed 

data centers to bypass the Public 

Service Commission permitting 

process without sufficient 

environmental considerations. This 

caused significant anxiety in the 

environmental community. Legislative 

success can be measured by making a 

bill better. I collaborated with 

advocates to communicate our 

concerns and potential remedies. The 

definitive version achieves a better 

balance between economic and 

environmental goals. 

 
Wildlife Highway Crossings  
This legislation was intended to direct 

the State Highway Administration 

(SHA) to partner with the State's 

Department of Natural Resources to 

design and begin to implement road 

crossings for wildlife.  These crossings, 

already found in other states, will allow 

animals such as deer to cross the road 

safely. This effort reduces animal-

vehicle collisions, saves lives and 

money, and reconnects fragmented 

habitats. Our bill motivated SHA to 

apply for federal funds made available 

through both the Inflation Reduction 

Act and the Inflation, Infrastructure, 

and Jobs Act.  

 
Frederick County - Juveniles - 

Truancy Reduction Pilot Program  

This was a local bill, but I served as the 

lead advocate. Ensuring the well-being 

of our youth is one of the most 

essential duties of service.  Since the 

pandemic, truancy rates across the 

state have surged. During the 2021-

2022 school year, 75% of Maryland 

schools suffered from high or extreme 

levels of chronic absence among 

students. Similarly, during the 2022-

2023 term, 29.8% of Maryland's 

kindergarten through 12th grade 

students were chronically absent. 

Beyond the damage that missing so 

much school can have on a student's 

education, truancy is also a risk factor 

for drug use, juvenile and adult 

criminality, suicide attempts, and 

employment problems. A truancy court 

is a six-to-nine-month program to 

engage families and rehabilitate youth 

by addressing their specific needs. In 

Frederick County, we have an informal, 

voluntary Truancy Reduction Council 

program that has shown positive 

results. Forty-seven percent of the 

youth referred to the program are now 

achieving acceptable attendance rates. 

The program helps stabilize families by 

connecting them with resources to 

create an environment conducive to 

truancy reduction. This bill will 

authorize Frederick's truancy program 

to be eligible for grant funding and 

expand beyond its current model.  
 

Education - Blueprint for Maryland's 

Future - Alterations  
I worked throughout the 2023 interim 

with local educators to identify 

challenges facing the Education 

Blueprint. A key provision in my 

legislation permits county educators to 

develop appropriate criteria for dual 

enrollment courses. The language now 

permits the State Board of Education 

and the Accountability and 

Implementation Board to develop 

qualifying criteria to ensure greater 

funding predictability and control at 

the local level. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Editor’s Corner  

 
Gmail users – Our mail server may 
cause The Banner to be delivered 

to your email “Promotions” tab 
instead of your inbox. If you do not 

receive your monthly edition, 
please check for it in that tab. If it 

isn’t there, please send me an 
email and I’ll check your 

subscription. You may also view 
The Banner on our website by 

clicking here.  
 

Banner Newsletter Ideas?  
Send me an email with your ideas, 

materials, or feedback for 
consideration.  

  
Hope you enjoyed reading!  

 Shelly Beaird-Francois,                                    
shelly@frederickdemocrats.org      

                     or 
Central Committee -                 

info@frederickdemocrats.org  

 

 

Don’t forget to check the calendar on 
our website to keep up with 
Democratic meetings, candidate 
events, and more!  

http://www.frederickdemocrats.org/ev
ents/calendar 

 

http://frederickdemocrats.org/connect/banner-newsletter
mailto:shelly@frederickdemocrats.org
mailto:info@frederickdemocrats.org
http://www.frederickdemocrats.org/events/calendar
http://www.frederickdemocrats.org/events/calendar
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Zoom Event – Breaking Barriers 

for Black Women Candidates with 

Congressional District 6 candidate 

Laurie Ann Sayles Please click here 

to register.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join CLUBBLUE! Our sustainers are activists 
and everyday people who contribute a 
monthly monetary donation to help the Party 
sustain its competitiveness in current and 
future local and statewide elections. 

Click here for more details. Donate as little as 
$5 a month and let the Frederick County 
Democrats do all the work! 

 
 

How Can We Support Your FCPS Children? 

Cecelia Reidler for BOE! 

 

 

 
 

May 6 from 6-7 pm 

 

Ana’s Restaurant 

10 Hillcrest Drive 

Frederick, MD 

1st 30 people free Pupusas 

 

https://us06web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_jP3KtUm-SMG5WKlRMITCNA#/registration
http://www.frederickdemocrats.org/get-involved/club-blue
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and 

 

with 

Frederick County Democrats 

Like us on Facebook 

 

Follow us on Twitter 

 

Visit our website 

 

Follow us on Instagram  

 

Click on the icons for a direct 
connection. 

Check us out on YouTube too! 

 

May 2024 At-a-Glance 

 

 

 
United Dems of Frederick Co. (UDFC) Monthly Meeting  

Monday, May 6 at 7:00 p.m. 
Café 611 located at 611 North Market Street, Frederick 

 
North Frederick Co. Dems (NFCD) Monthly Meet-Up  

Saturday, May 11 at 10:00 a.m. 
Thurmont Regional Library, 76 E. Moser Rd, Thurmont 

 (Please bring a non-perishable item for the area food bank.) 
 

Women’s Democratic League (WDL) Monthly Meeting 
 Monday, May 20 at 7:00 p.m. 

 Café 611 located at 611 North Market Street, Frederick  
Please check WDLFrederick.org next week for a potential date change.  

 
Democratic State Central Committee of Frederick Co. (DSCCFC) 

Monthly Meeting 
Tuesday, May 21 at 6:30 p.m. 

Common Market Community Room, 
5728 Buckeystown Pike B1, Frederick   

 
Young Democrats of Frederick County (YDFC) Monthly Meeting 

 Thursday, May 23 at 6:00 p.m. 
 C. Burr Artz Library located at 110 E. Patrick Street, Frederick  

 
South Frederick Co. Dems (SFCD) Monthly Meet-Up  

No Meeting 
Bar-T Mountainside, 2914 Roderick Rd, Frederick 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

http://www.facebook.com/FrederickDemocrats
http://www.twitter.com/frederickdems
http://www.frederickdemocrats.org/
http://www.instagram.com/frederick_democrats
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCZ5i6KPiY-JYd4Uqky32pyQ
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EXECUTIVE OFFICE  

 

President Joseph Biden and Vice 
President Kamala Harris - Website 
 
 
 
 

 
U.S. SENATE  
Choose only one 

 

Angela Alsobrooks - Website 
Michael Cobb, Sr. - Email 
Marcellus Crews - Website 
Brian E. Frydenborg - Website 
Scottie J. Griffin - Email 
Robert K. Houton - Email 

Joseph Perez - Email 
Steven Henry Seuferer - Website 
David Trone - Website 
Andrew Wildman – Website 

 
 

 
 
U.S. CONGRESS, DISTRICT 6 
Choose only one 

  

Peter Choharis - Email 
George Gluck - Website 

Ashwani Jain - Website 
Lesley Lopez - Website 
Tekesha Martinez - Website 
April McClain Delaney - Website 
Mohammad S. Mozumder - email 
Adrian Petrus - email 
Laurie-Ann Sayles - Website  
Destiny Drake West - Website 
Joe Vogel - Website 
Kiambo "Bo White" - email 
Altimont Wilks - email 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

DEMOCRATIC CANDIDATES 
FOR THE 2024 ELECTION 

 

 

 

 

 

The Democratic State Central Committee of Frederick 
County does not endorse Democratic candidates in a 
contested primary election. We encourage you to get to 
know them and help the campaign of your choice in any 

way you see fit. 

 

BOARD OF EDUCATION, FREDERICK COUNTY 

Choose three from this recommended list.  

Mahesh Aitha – Website 
Josh Bokee – Website 
Veronica Lowe - Website 
Janier Monier – Website 
Cecelia Moore Reidler – Website 
Navian Scarlett - Website 
Angie Vigliotti – Website 
Chad King Wilson, Sr. - Website 

https://joebiden.com/
https://www.angelaalsobrooks.com/
mailto:cobbroof@gmail.com
http://www.marcelluscrews.com/
https://brian4md.com/
mailto:drgrifn@aol.com
mailto:rob@voterobhouton.com
mailto:perzforussenate@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/marig/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/February%202024/facebook.com/SteveSForCongress
https://davidtrone.com/
http://www.commonsense2nd.com/
mailto:pchoharis@gmail.com
httpss://sites.google.com/view/georgegluck
http://www.jainforcongress.com/
https://www.lopezformaryland.com/
https://www.tekeshamartinez.com/
https://aprilmcclaindelaneyforcongress.com/
mailto:info@mozumder4md.com
mailto:asvip_2000@icloud.com
https://www.saylesforus.com/?mibextid=Zxz2cZ
https://destinyforcongress.com/
https://www.joevogel.org/
mailto:kwhite227@gmail.com
mailto:altimontwilks@gmail.com
https://maheshaitha.org/
http://www.joshbokee.org/
https://www.veronicaloweforfrederickcountypublicschoolsbo.com/
http://www.janiemonier.org/
http://www.celiareidler.com/
mailto:navianscarlett4frederick.com
https://votevig.com/
https://www.chad4boe.com/

